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1. PURPOSE OF REPORT   

  
To invite the Board to approve the Annual Financial Report set out in Appendix 

One to this Report.  

  
2. RECOMMENDATION(S)  

  
That the Board  

  
(a) approve the annual financial report set out in Appendix One and;  

  

(b) authorise the Clerk to the Board to proceed with the publication of the 
annual financial report.  

   
  
    

3. BACKGROUND  
  

1. Licensing Boards must produce and publish annual functions reports and 
annual financial reports. The Boards annual financial report must normally be 
prepared and published not later than 3 months after the end of each financial 

year. Amendments made by the Coronavirus (Scotland) Act 2020 extended the 
3-month time limit to 9 months. The August Board is the first available Board 

meeting following preparation of the accounts.  
  

2. The financial report must include-   

  
(a) a statement of-   

  
i. the amount of relevant income received by the Licensing Board 
during the financial year, and   

  
ii. the amount of relevant expenditure incurred in respect of the 

Board’s area during the year, and   
  

(b) an explanation of how the amounts in the statement were 

calculated.  

  

  



3. In this context, “relevant income” means income received by the Board 
in connection with the exercise of the Board’s functions under or by virtue of the 

2005 Act. This involves totaling all the fee income generated by 2005 
Act licence applications received during the financial year.  

  
4. “Relevant expenditure” means any expenditure-   

  

(a) which is attributable to the exercise of the Board’s functions under or by 
virtue of the 2005 Act, and;  

  
(b) which is incurred by the Board, the Council or the Licensing Standards 
Officers for the Board’s area.  

  
5. Calculation of relevant expenditure is more complicated to determine 

and requires the figures to be calculated upon estimates of the direct time spent 
by Legal Service staff as well as all costs in connection with the Licensing 
function to include central support costs and outlays. It is also worth noting that 

the Licensing Board income is not guaranteed to remain the same in any financial 
year and can vary significantly depending on the number and type of applications 

received. Also, in the event of any appeal against a Board decision, the cost 
of any appeal would require to be met from the Licensing Board income.   

 

6. This year’s accounts show a significant decrease in income. This can be 
largely attributed to fewer applications being made as a result of the trading 

climate over that period and also to the Board’s decision to reduce the annual 
fees payable by on-sales premises who were most affected by the trading 
restrictions. 
 

7. Expenditure also decreased overall albeit to a lesser degree. The result is a 

moderate surplus which would allow the Board to give consideration to 
retaining the reduced figures for the annual fees for on-sales premises which 

fall due on 1 October 2021. 
  

  

  
4. APPENDICES  

  
1. Appendix One: Licensing Board Annual Accounts 2020/21  

  

  
5. REPORT AUTHOR DETAILS   
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